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Tuesday 20  September 2022 Term 3 Week 10 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 

 

Thursday 22 September PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 
   

Friday 23 September Stage 2—Hastings Point 
 
Friday 23 September Stage 3—Beach Activities 
 Kayaking/Stand-up Paddleboarding 
 

Friday 23 September Last day of Term 3 

TERM 4 
 
Monday 10 October Staff and Student return for  
 Term 4 
 

Friday 14 October Stage 2—Hastings Point (Yr3) 
 

Wednesday 26 October Stage 1—Fingal Heads  

As the term draws to a close, our lost property box 
is overflowing. Please check for jumpers and jackets 
before the end of this week. Also ensure that all 
items of clothing are clearly labelled, especially hats 
and jumpers.  

It became obvious yesterday, as we walked to the 
beach, that many stage 3 students do not have an 
acceptable hat. Many are tattered and written all 
over. This looks scruffy and out of place, as part of 
our school uniform.  At the moment, all students are 
going to the foreshore / beach at least once a week 
for sport and hats are required. Please ensure your 
child has a suitable school hat. To all those in year 5 
or 6, if students have had a hat for some time, may 
I suggest new hats so that they last until the end of 
their final year of primary school.  

Afternoon pick up, please; 

 Place a family name card on your         
dashboard, to speed up collection of     
students. BOLD large font please. 

 Keep moving through the zone.  

 Do not ask students to walk down to cars 
in the start of the zone.  

 Loading is in the top half of the zone. 
 
Thank you for helping to keep traffic moving. 

 
Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

Paint Room 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Welcome to “Beach and Creek Week”. It is that 
time of year when we celebrate where we live. 
Beach and Creek week is a tradition at Kingscliff PS, 
initiated more than 10 years ago, by our very own 
Miss Ferguson. Her vision to learn more about where 
we live, enjoy what it has to offer and engage with 
our community and local organisations has resulted 
in this ongoing tribute to Kingscliff and its           
surrounds.  

After very abridged celebrations over the past 2 
years, we are back in full swing. This week has      
commenced with the school band performance at 
the foreshore band stand. What a glorious day          
yesterday and we had a very appreciative audience 
too. Throughout the week classes will be listening to 
talks from local surf clubs, making sand sculptures 
and engaging in other beach activities or going for 
walks along the Kingy boardwalk. Other groups will 
be participating in water sports or heading to      
Hastings Point and Fingal Head for excursions. I 
would also like to thank “Tango Gelato” for          
sponsoring the event, with discounted ice-cream 
treats for our students  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/


 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 
Colour run special                      
Announcement 
 
Friday 4th November  
(Term 4, Week 4) 
 
More info to come 
 
 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

    VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork. 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

Hardship/Flood Fund - Only pre-arranged canteen credit is     

available. Please contact office to arrange.  Minimum $20,       

maximum $100. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  
 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 22 September 

Public holiday 

Friday 123September 

Jean  

Thursday 13 October 

Katherine 

Friday 14 October 

 Jean 

 
 

Stage 1 Excursion to Fingal Heads 
Due to the recently announced public holiday on Thursday 
22 September this excursion will now be run in early 
Term 4 on Wednesday 26th October (week 3). 
 
Stage 3—Stand-up Paddleboarding 
Stage 3 will be finishing the term off with some fun   
activities for Beach and Creek week with guided tours on 
kayaks and stand-up paddle boarding.  Please return note, 
including Waters Sports Guru waiver, and payment to the 
front office. 
 

Stage 2—Hastings Point 
As part of Beach and Creek Stage 2’s  planned excursion 
for Year 3 on Thursday 22 September  to Hastings Point 
has now been postponed to Friday 14th October.  The 
Year 4’s excursion will still go ahead as planned on Friday 
23 September. Please return note with payment to the 
office. 
 
Term 3 KIMP Fees 
KIMP fees for term 3 are now overdue, if you could 
please finalise your account by the end of term if you 
haven’t already done so.  Thank you  
 

 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

 

  
   
 
 
 
 

 
 A reminder to parents that parking is NOT permitted         
between 2.30-3.00 in the school drop off zone on Orient 
Street. Council parking rangers conduct frequent random 
checks and fines will be issued.   
 
Also, following community complaints it would be                   
appreciated if all car pick-ups could be made from Orient 
Street leaving Sutherland Street for buses only.  This will 
ensure that residence are able to safely access their     
premises. Your cooperation in this is much appreciated. 
Thank you. 

FNC Dance 

Last week our junior and senior dance groups performed at 

the FNC Dance      at Twin Towns Services Club. 

 

 

   Junior Dance Team 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Dance Team 



 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 

Reminder, if students are absent from school, the 
parent/carer will receive an automated SMS  
requesting you contact the school via Email, Seesaw 
or phone to provide an explanation for the absence. 

 

 

 

 

PBL WINNERS  
Week 10 

 

  Oakie—Seahorses  Winnie—Seashells 

 Phoebe—Malibu Ally—Longboards 

Dougal—Seashells  Eden—Seashells 

Emma—Mantas Misha—Mantas 

KIMP News 
 

What an awesome start to Beach and 
Creek Week with the return of our Senior Band       
Concert in the park on Monday! With the most      
amazing backdrop and clear blue skies it was such 
great fun to have the opportunity to play for the Kingy 
community once more. A huge congratulations to all 
our Senior Band musicians who played their hearts 
out, we are so proud of every single one of you. A big 
Kingy thank you to our KIMP teachers Mr Walsh and 
Mr Ikefuji as well as Mr Moodie who came back for a 
special visit. We were super lucky to also have some 
ex-KIMP students and special mentors who gave their 
holiday time to play with us - thank you Olivia, Vito, 
Charlie, Val, Anjali, Claire, Olive and Josh!!!!  
 
Tuesday saw our Intermediate Band and some of our 
drummers give a mini performance in the hall. It was 
so great to hear how much these musicians have all 
improved this term and their performance of 'March 
of the Romans' and 'Beethoven's 9th' was fantastic. 
Mr Walsh's drummers enjoyed the opportunity to 
show off their Drumline skills and we are looking      
forward to hearing more of his drummers’ next term. 
 
KIMP admin - Please check that you have paid any 
outstanding KIMP accounts as we head towards the 
holidays. I will email Term 4 timetables home later this 
week. Thank you for the wonderful support at home 
this term, there have been so many great wins by our 
KIMP students this term and I love celebrating all of 
them! Have a great holiday...hopefully the sunshine 
continues 
 

Nicky Cooper  

Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program  

Kingscliff Public School  

 

 

    
Story Dog Fundraiser 

 

Thank you to everyone who wore crazy 

socks or hair last week as part of our    

Story Dog fundraiser last week.  We 

raised a total of $355. 
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